
ARGYLE FREE LIBRARY 

TRUSTEES MEETING 

May 21, 2015 at 7:00 pm 

 

Call to Order 
Minutes of Last Meeting 
Treasurer’s Report 
Carrie Williamson – Summer Programs 
Old Business: 

 SALS Annual Trustee Meeting Report 
 Independent Audit 

 
New Business 

 Book Sale Schedule 
 Summer Programs 
 Program of the Year Award 2014 
 Treasurer Report 

 
Other Business 

 Insurance Building 
 
Date of Next Meeting 
Adjournment 



Minutes of the Argyle Free Library Board of Trustees 

May 21, 2015 
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 by President Remus Preda 

Members present: Richard Dennis, Julie Gann, Carol Kuhr, JoAnne McDowell, Remus Preda, 
Amy Stott and Robert Webster 

Minutes of the April 6 meeting were approved. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Bob Webster (see attached). Bob noted that for the year 
to date expenses are less that what had been budgeted. A $100 donation to the community July 4 
parade committee was approved. 

Summer Youth Program: Carrie Williams is planning the summer program. She has not yet 
firmed up all five dates for the program or the final costs. Expenses will be shared with the 
Friends of the Library. More information should be available at the June Trustees Meeting. 

 Old Business 

• SALS Annual Trustees Meeting Report: Bob reported on the SALS annual meeting that 
was held on May 18. Linda Hermans, from the Argyle Friends of the Library, accepted 
the Program of the Year Award for the Underground Railroad program sponsored by the 
Friends. 

• Independent Audit: Remus reported that SALS is recommending that all libraries 
conduct an independent audit and that bids should be solicited from at least 3 CPA firms 
when contracting for the audit. Remus will contact firms in the Glens Falls area to secure 
bids. 

New Business 

•  July 4 Book Sale: Amy, Rick, JoAnne and Carol volunteered to sort books for the sale at 
7:00 pm on June 17. Carol will ask for help from the Friends of the Library at their June 1 
meeting. 

•  Treasurer Replacement: Bob announced that he will be traveling extensively in the next 
year and feels that someone should be appointed as Treasurer or Assistant Treasurer to take 
over the duties of the office. After discussion, it was approved that Bob will approach 
Catrina Becker, who is a bookkeeper and who is currently Treasurer of the Friends of the 
Library, to join the board and accept the office of Treasurer or Assistant Treasurer. 

•  Hose Reel:  Carol made a request from the Friends of the Library that the Trustees 
purchase a reel on which to store the garden hose used for watering the Friends’ garden. 
The opinion of Trustees is that a reel would not minimize the chance of someone tripping 
over the hose, so the request was denied. 

!



Other Business 

•  Building Concerns : There was extended discussion of the suitability of the former Kinney 
Insurance Building as a new site for the library. The building was toured by Bob, Julie, 
Martha and Carol on May 2. The benefits that would be gained by moving would include 
more space for our collection, computers and programs, a kitchen, meeting rooms, more 
work space for our staff, and off street parking. One negative consideration is financing. Bob 
estimated that the cost of purchasing and renovating the building would be about $400,000. 
We would have to use most of our reserves and raise a considerable sum to complete the 
project. There is also a concern that we do not have a clear vision for what we want the 
library to be and that we do not currently have the programming that would justify the need 
for a larger building. Rick also reported that the house west of the library is on the market for 
an asking price of $100,000. It is not immediately clear that useful space would be gained by 
purchasing that property.  Also, it is listed on the Historic Register and there may restrictions 
put on any renovations or reconstruction that would be required to fit the building to our 
needs. The following next steps were approved: 

•  We will solicit input on library use from the community. Julie will revise the library use 
survey she devised for the bank’s Community Appreciation Day and it will be included in 
book purchases at the July 4 Book Sale and posted on Front Porch Forum. 

•  Amy will look at the Pendergrass house next door. She will also ask Melody White, a 
realtor, to look at our current building and make suggestions for improving its layout and 
use. 

•  We will ask Sara Dallas and Laurie Buckley from SALS to attend our next board meeting 
to help us continue our discussion about our building, library use and expanding our 
services in the community. 

•  We will consider having, at a later date, a meeting with community leaders from other 
Argyle organizations — the churches, American Legion, Senior Citizens, Fire and Rescue 
Squads — to consider community needs and the role the library can play in meeting those 
needs. 

•  Bob will get bids from office supply companies for furniture and equipment to reconfigure 
our computer area. 

!
Our next meeting will be determined by the availability of Sara Dallas and Laurie Buckley. Carol 
will consult with them and get the date to Trustees ASAP. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30. 

Respectfully submitted,   

Carol Kuhr, Secretary








